 Enfield Fire District No. 1

Regular Commission Meeting Minutes 

January 11, 2018
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice President Scott Prentiss.
Attendees for the Board: 

Scott Prentiss

Paul Benis 
Maureen Brennan
William Higgins 
Peter Falk 

David Ragion 

David Hayes 

Also in attendance were Chief Edward Richards and Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski.
Public Comment
None 

The minutes of the December 7, 2017 meeting were read aloud.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by a unanimous voice vote. 

The Treasurers report was passed out and discussed.  Motion by David Ragion, 2nd by Peter Falk to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  
The Fire Marshals Report was passed out and discussed.  Deputy Chief Paul Januszewski reported that there have been a series of calls at the CREC High School involving elevator rescues and pull station activations in the gymnasium.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Hayes to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

The Training Officers Report was passed out and discussed.  Chief Edward Richards reported that OSHA requires training that will begin shortly.  Peter Falk asked if there has been any training on the Hovercraft.  Chief Richards reported it is out of service.  Motion by David Hayes, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 
The Chiefs Report was passed out and discussed.  Chief Richards reported he is working on the proposed budget.  He is taking comments and ideas from the Board.  Chief Richards was approached by the Association President and asked if the District would pay for members Wills to be prepared.  Motion by Peter Falk, 2nd by Paul Benis to approve as presented.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

Old Business

David Hayes asked the status of the Union Contract.  Wayne Kinney reported the Union is still reviewing it. 
New Business
None

Committee
Peter Falk asked the status of the Apparatus Committee.  Chief Richards stated they are still working and have future meetings scheduled.
Motion to adjourn at 8:10 p.m. by Peter Falk, 2nd by David Hayes.  Motion passed by unanimous voice vote.

Respectfully Submitted, 

William Higgins Clerk-Treasurer
